Accomack County Board of Elections
Registrar’s Office
December 19, 2023

Present Board Members Ms. Nancy Carroll, Ms. Martha Sutherland, Dr. Roger Omwake,
Registrar/Director of Elections Angel Shrieves Guests Mr. Robert Toner, Mz, Dabra Olzen, Mz, Elizabheth
Bell, Mr. Claude Taylor, and Ms. Doreen Simmons

Chair Carroll called the meeting to order at 2:01 PM. Ms. Carroll moved to wave the reading of the
minutes of the November 8,2023 Canvas and Provisional Meeting and the November 14, 2023 Regular
meeting. 2™ Ms. Sutherland and passed by unanimous voice vote. Ms. Carroll moved to approve the
minutes as written. 2" Ms. Sutherland. Passed by unanimous voice vote. Ms. Shrieves presented the
update of her activity since our last meeting. The Board’s only business was to discuss the ballot order
for the March 5, 2024 Presidential Primary Election. After studying historic numbers, it was
recommended to Ms. Shrieves to order 5000 ballots for each political party. The next meeting was set
for January 16, 2028 At that meeting the Board will welcome a new member, reorganize, and appoint
election officers for the 2024 year plus the Presidential Primary. This will be followed on the 17" with
L&A of the scaniiers for the primary. Di. Oimwake on behalf of the voters and Board thanked Ms. Naicy
Carroll for her year of service to the Board. Public Comments: Ms. Doreen Simmons, Bloxom asked to
have the term L&A defined. Ms. Shrieves defined it as the testing procedure the scanners are put
through each election and outlined the procedure. Mr. Robert Toner, Onancock thanked Chair Carroll
for her year of service to the community. Ms. Sutherland moved to adjourn the meeting. 2™ Dr.
Omwake and passed by unanimous voice vote.

Respectfully submitted




